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Vienna, April 27th, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

I have received your letter of the 21st inst. and I shall pay the cheque for 400 marks. 

Yesterday I visited Rothschild, spoke to the baron himself. He instructed me to send him £200 to £250 worth of orchids as a trial. Therefore I ask you to send him only the best  specimens of Cattleya and Odontoglossum alexanderi, of which I shall take 50 plants. Since this is a trial only I would like to make sure you send him good specimens only. He only wants plants that have no scent, are large flowered, and will be in flower between November and April. He already has quite a lot and will come to London during the month of May, I don’t have any further orders for orchids.

If you have not already despatched the plants for Schönbrunn, then wait until I get to London. I also want Phalaenopsis esmeralda and amabilis and schilleriana, perhaps 25 of each. I seek to spread the hobby of orchid culture in Austria. Good specimens of Dendrobium wardianum; do you have any Cypr. spicerianum and Cattleya mossiae, good plants, and also Laelias.

At the Vienna exhibition, I received a silver medal for paintings of Nepenthes northiana and p???

Please write to me again, I know you are very busy. I shall keep the money for seidl in the bank. Isn’t it too late for Hübsch to go to Costa Rica ? The rainy season starts in May. 

I have no news from Eduard, has he met with an accident ? In his last letter from Panama he said that he had liver problems.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

My congratulations on being unharmed by the fire at your neighbour’s.
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